
 

 

$7M settlement with Pa. prison company in 
inmate's suicide 
November 10, 2017 

By Associated Press 
 
The company that ran a prison in the Philadelphia suburbs has agreed to pay $7 million 
to the family of an inmate who killed herself in 2015. 

The family of 35-year-old Janene Wallace, of Upper Darby, claimed she was mistreated 
by guards and denied proper supervision and medical care at the privately run George 
W. Hill Correctional Facility in Delaware County. 
She was imprisoned for violating probation for a 2013 conviction of threatening another 
woman over the phone. 

Her family's lawyer says she had a history of mental illness and spent 52 days in solitary 
confinement, where a guard taunted her to kill herself before she hanged herself. 

"The guard called her a 'dirty b----' and told her to kill herself," the family's attorney, 
David Inscho, told philly.com. "Janene yelled out that she was going to choke herself, and 
the guard said, 'Go ahead and choke yourself.'" 
The guard and two others were fired. 

In a statement, the prison says the company which is now operating it,  The GEO Group, is 
revising policies. 
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